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October 27, 2021        
 
 

 
Champaign Vehicle Services Facility Closed Until Nov. 2 

 
The Champaign Vehicle Services side of the facility (2012 Round Barn Road) is closed until Nov. 2 
due to staff illness however the Driver Services department remains open. 
 
As a reminder, Secretary of State Jesse White has extended expiration dates to Dec. 31, 2021 for 
driver’s licenses and ID cards so customers do not need to rush into Driver Services facilities. In 
addition, the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) has extended the federal REAL ID 
deadline to May 3, 2023. 
 
White encourages people to conduct business online at ilsos.gov for transactions such as renewing 
license plate stickers, obtaining duplicate driver’s licenses or ID cards and renewing driver’s licenses 
and ID cards for those who qualify. 
 
Drivers can visit the nearest facilities in Rantoul, 421 S. Murray Road.; Tilton #5 Southgate 
Drive; and Bloomington, 1510 W. Market St. 
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